SBA Executive Council Meeting

November 2, 2016 Room 308 5:00-5:50pm

- Open Business Lindsey Ajubita
- Opening Prayer & Announcements Ms. Carol Magendie
- Attendance Anne Wasson
- Reading of the Minutes Anne
 - o No amendments were requested
- Executive Board Reports
 - o Secretary's Report Anne Wasson
 - There's a place in the library for Student Org of the year awards. So if any Student Org has a plaque and would like it hung up you can give it to SBA and we will make sure to get them hung up.
 - o Treasurer's Report Tyler
 - Money should be in each Student Org's account as of now.
 - If it's not, please let us know so that we can fix it.
 - The appeals process is now over.
 - The final tally was posted on October 19th
 - Only one organization appealed this semester, so feel free to appeal next semester when the budgets are determined again.
 - o VP of Student Org's Report Josh Stein
 - 3-2-1 starts on November 7th, next Monday.
 - Neither events nor meetings can happen during 3-2-1
 - Typically, Student Orgs must have 3 meetings a semester and we noticed that some Orgs have meetings scheduled after November 7th.
 - o Since we were just made aware of this rule Student Orgs will not be penalized for this.
 - O Do keep this rule in mine for next semester when planning meetings and 3-2-1 for a student with 5 exams.
 - Also, remember that one of your three meetings needs to be scheduled during the Wednesday night block for evening students.
 - President's Report Lindsey Ajubita

- Breakfast for Dinner November 29th at 5:15pm in the BAC
 - Co-hosted by SBA, the Dean's suite, and Campus Ministry
- We are interested in forming a committee to go through the SBA constitution.
 - The committee would have the duty to review the constitution and propose drafts of amendments and by-laws that would then go through the amendment process.

Committee Reports

- Social committee
 - Thank you everyone for coming to the events hosted this semester.
 - The events were well attended, more than expected.
 - Looking forward to next semester and planning more great events.
- o Alumni relations
 - Had to cancel the Alumni Relations and Career Development Office's Event, "Lunch with Lawyers Does Breakfast: Class Actions, originally scheduled for this Friday.
 - There's a possibility of it being moved to next Friday, November 11th, but this is still up in the air.
- Mission and identity
 - Christmas Angel Tree Service Project
 - An email was recently sent out an to Orgs about the project.
 - The tree will be set up in the BAC and the Angel's will hang on it during finals.
 - The gifts will be delivered around Christmas.
 - Please let Bethany Breaux know by Monday November 7th at 5:00 pm if your organization, class, journal, or program would like to donate \$100.00 for gifts for the children.
 - For further information of questions, contact Bethany Breaux.
 - Suits for students
 - We are no longer doing this program anymore
 - Bethany needs 4 people to help her move the suits from the library because they are very heavy.
 - This will be relatively quick, so please let Bethany know if you have time to spare in order to help.

Mardi Law

- Mardi Law will take place in February.
- The date currently being looked at is February 17th, but this is not final yet.
- Details:
 - Every org gets to make a "float" (typically made from cardboard).
 - The parade starts at Dominican and Broadway and come down to the front of school.
 - There will be an award for the best float and also a t-shirt competition.
 - Food and drinks will be provided in the front of the school.

- More details will be available closer to the event.
- o Maritime Law Society
 - Hosting "River Rumba" towards end of March.
 - The event depends on whether other orgs would be willing to participate and build their own boats.
 - If there aren't enough orgs interested in the event, it likely won't happen because it would be too much work.
 - If however, enough orgs are interested we can go ahead with the planning.
 - Encourage other student orgs to discuss the idea among themselves and to participate.
 - The event will be discussed again in January when it gets closer to March.
- Kickball Tournament
 - The Kickball Tournament will be held in the Spring.
 - Start thinking about teams and look forward to it the tournament.
 - The tournament will likely not happen until February.

• New Business

- o Anne Wasson mad a motion moving to establish a committee to review the constitution and propose drafts of possible amendments and bylaws.
 - The motion was seconded.
 - A vote of yeas and nays was taken.
 - The votes were unanimous yeas.
- o If you're interested in being on the committee, please let SBA Exec know.
 - Send us an email if you're interested.
 - Emails:
 - o loynosba@gmail.com
 - o sba@loyno.edu
- There is a new email for the SBA Treasurer:
 - treasurer.sba.loyno@gmail.com
- o Federalist Society-
 - Hosting Guest Speaker, Terra Smith, on November 10th.
 - Hosting Guest Speaker, Robert Clay, on November 17th.

Closing

o Next Meeting – January 11, 2017, 5pm LS 308

Approved: 11/2/2016 /s/ Anne Wasson